


`     Kenn Parish Council   

           Minutes of the meeting of Kenn Parish Council
                        held on  the 12th of  August 2025 at 7pm in the Kenn Centre. 

PUBLIC OPEN DISCUSSION   Three members of the public in attendance
                The landowner of the proposed play area updated council on the lease progress for the land, he also pointed out that there will be an application put forward on other land on his farm to use part of the premises to set up training facility in conjunction with Devon County Council to help under privileged and vulnerable youths and adults.
A second member of the public passed on his and several residents thanks to Cllr Claire Salter for all her efforts keeping residents updated on the recent road resurfacing, her work liaising with the contractors and passing updates to residents via social media were much appreciated by all.
25/633   Councillors in attendance,   Cllr A Chislett, Cllr H Mortimer, Cllr Claire Salter, Cllr D Kukalka,
                                                                  Cllr S Skuse, Cllr P Westwood, Cllr T Salter
                                                                  District Cllr J Parrott
25/634      Apologies for absence.     County Cllr A Connett, District Cllr C Nuttall, Cllr L Young,
                                                                  Cllr B Stretton Cllr, R Redding
25/635      Declarations of interest.        None declared
25/636     Dispensation requests regarding the code of conduct.     None received 
25/637     Minutes To consider the approval of the minutes of the of the meeting held on
                        The 8th of July  2025 agreed and signed off by the Chairman.                            
25/638    Matters raised by the Chairman.
 Chairman referred to the large fly tip on Shillingford lane of tyres between 80/100 tyre dumped in the road blocking it completely, TDC cleared the fly tip within two days, he asked that everyone  should be on the lookout for suspicious vehicles as this fly tipper must have been by someone with local knowledge.
 Also reported that on the previous weekend 10/8/25 there was only one PCSO covering 125sq miles Of our area. An unacceptable level of policing, he pointed out that previous Incident involving knife crime took an hour for a 999 response to attend, then a lone female pc arrived to what could have been a very serious situation with no back up. Following the lack of response from the PCC and the Chief constable of Devon and Cornwall also our MP Regarding lack of police cover, it was agreed that  formal written letters will be sent to all three demanding a reply and what action  will taken to restore adequate police cover to the rural areas.
It was noted that the desilting of the riverbed is underway, also the repair work on the Splatford stream is part of the work.
It was noted that the continued lack of attendance by Cllrs Young and Stretton  is beyond the rules of office and action to restore regular attendance must be taken.
                          
25/639     Clerks Report.   To note the email newsletters received since the last meeting and  
                                                correspondence received and any Previous meeting action points.
                   Action Points:                         1, A replacement Defibrillator cabinet has been ordered.     Noted
                                                                      
                  Correspondence received:   1, Confirmation from TDC Cllr Lake has been disqualified due 
                                                                        vacation of office, not attending meetings over a six month period. Noted
                                                                     2, The Pensions regulator notice to renew declaration for 2025/26     Noted
                                                                     3, A request list of repairs needed to Playbox. Agenda Item 25/642
                                                                     4, July Police Crime Report.   Reviewed and noted   
                 Meeting attended:       1, TDC drop in session 23rd July regarding the district views on devolution
                                                                                                                                                        Agenda Item 25/643       
   25/640   County  and District Councillors’ reports.
                    C/Cllr   Connett.  Not in attendance
                   D/Cllr    Nuttall.   Not in attendance
                   D/Cllr    Parrott.   Clarified TDCs preferred idea of the devolution proposals, and reminded  council that an election was planned for 2027 to form an interim authority for any change of  governance. it would mean the present TDC administration would remain in place for one extra year leading up to the election. He also confirmed that in all the various proposals put forward by district councils ,Town and parish councils would remain in all the scenario’s put forward so far. TDC were also looking at assets they own that could be passed down to towns and parishes as part of the devolution process. He also confirmed any assets owned by parishes were not part of the process and will remain the property of the parish.

  25/641     TO NOTE THE CHANGE OF ENERGY SUPPLIER FOR THE PLAYBOX TO OCTOPUS     
  Cllr Scuse. Reported the change of energy supplier  from EDF to Octopus has been completed, savings are anticipated to be in the region of £800 per annum, favourable off peak rates will also help keep cost down. The chairman thanked Cllr Scuse for all his work on the changeover. 
   
  25/642     TO DISCUSS THE REPAIRS LIST PUT FORWARD BY THE PLAYBOX MANAGER 
 A list of repairs had been sent to the clerk, it was agreed to have a site inspection at Playbox to access the repairs required, and their urgency. A date was later set for 10am Friday the 15th August attending the site visit would  Cllr P Westwood the Clerk, And Dawn Westcott the Playbox manager.                                            
 
  25/643     TO NOTE TE FEEDBACK FROM THE TDC DROP IN SESSION                                              T
  The Clerk. Attended this drop in session TDC arranged several information boards which were helpful. Officers were on hand to explain the TDC proposals. The main point emerging from the meeting was TDCs preferred option of 4-1-5 as a reconfiguration of the districts within Devon. The four being Teignbridge, West Devon, South hams and Torbay. The one being Plymouth already a stand alone authority. Lastly the five remaining districts of Torridge, North Devon, Mid Devon and East devon. There was no intention of amalgamating parish councils in their proposal as they see town and parish councils as a vital part of the devolution process.

  25/644     TO DISCUSS EXETER CITY PLAN TO TAKE OVER OF 49 TOWNS &PARISHES
 Exeter City Council published their preferred option. Taking over 49 parishes surrounding the City. 15 from Teignbridge including Kenn. 28 from East Devon, 8 from Mid Devon. The rational appears to be reaching over 500,000 registered population. to enable the city to become a unitary authority.

  25/645     TO NOTE THE COMPLETION OF THE EXTERNAL AUDIT (AGAR) 2024/25  
The clerk confirmed that the end of financial year External audit had been completed with no queries from the auditors, copies of the audit are now on the website and parish noticeboards.

  25/646     UPDATE ON THE KNDP PRE SUBMISSION DOCUMENTS TO TD
  No progress in making the pre submission, TDC have only just completed their update of the local plan and are now open to receiving NDF submissions, It is hoped to be able to submit the KNDP pre submission document to TDC in September.

  25/647     TO NOTE THE NEXT HUB MEETING OF Exminster, Ide, Kenn and Shillingford (EIks) 1st Sept 
 Kenn Parish are the hosts of the next meeting of the ELKS hub group. Cllrs C Salter and H Mortimer volunteered to help with refreshments on the night, All councillors ae invited to attend if they wish.

  25/648    T0 DISCUSS THE INCREASING  PARKING ISSUES AT TOP OF VILLAGE                        
 Cllr C Salter introduced the issue of concern to residents regarding street parking by non-residents parking and using other means of transport for onward travel to work etc. this non-resident action is blocking parking spaces and, in some cases, blocking access to private driveways at the top end of the village. With a knock on effect of parking issues throughout Kennford.
Several options were discussed, but in each case the lack of any police or other enforcement would make the ideas pointless. It was agreed to ask our County Councillor for his thoughts on the issue. 


  25/649    Planning Applications - 
                                              Planning Applications - Teignbridge District Council has asked for comments from
                                                                                           the Parish Council on the following planning application.
                          APPLICATION:        25/01170/HOU   
                         LOCATION:             1 Belle view close  Kenn           
                         PROPOSAL:            Ground floor extension to the rear of the property            
                                                                                             Action      Council has on comment to make      

25/650    PLANNING DECISIONS:              
                                                                          
                         APPLICATION:        25/00750/FUL       
                         LOCATION:             Haldon Hill Telecommunications site               
                           PROPOSAL:            Fitting 6 new antennas and associated equipment
                                                                                                                                           Permission granted
                         APPLICATION:        25/00750/FUL       
                         LOCATION:             Land at Haldon Forest  park        
                           PROPOSAL:            Certificate of lawfulness for siting of a storage & maintenance building
                                                                                                                                        Approved
                         APPLICATION:        25/00489/LBC      
                         LOCATION:             Flat 8 Trehill House      
                           PROPOSAL:            Retention of removal of carpets and replace with hardwood flooring 
                                                           with a sound proofing underlay, bath removed and replaced with a 
                                                           walk-in shower, fitted wardrobes to both bedrooms, all internal doors 
                                                           updated, airing cupboard removed from the hallway and walk through 
                                                           created from kitchen into the dining area of main room
                                                                                                                                   Granted Listed Building Consent
                        APPLICATION:       25/00998/CLDP         
                         LOCATION:            Land At Exeter Racecourse, Haldon
                           PROPOSAL:           Certificate of lawfulness to establish the lawful commencement of 
                                                         planning permission 94/03172/FUL (details of hotel)
                                                                                                                                 Approve25/651  Accounts for approval

  25/651      FINANCE: 
	     1,   TO RECEIVE THE END OF MONTH BANK RECONCILIATION  STATEMENT FOR  31ST July 2025
                    Invoices for payment:     note all invoices include VAT if applicable at the appropriate rates
                                1277   Malwarebytes annual subscription                                               £               36.00
                                1284   Fire Electrical solutions                                                                    £            240.00
                                1285   Waste exemption certificate (3 years)                                          £            298.00
                                1286   July Salary                                                                                           £          1228.50
                                1287   The Defib store replacement cabinet                                            £            375.00
                                1288   PKF Littlejohn (External auditors)                                                   £            378.00
                                1289   Weston super frames (School certificates)                                   £            131.60
                                1290   Octopus energy Deposit                                                                  £             146.83
                                1291   EDF energy Playbox July                                                                  £             288.47 DD
                                1281            Bank Interest July                                                                    £                  6.00
                                1292  Southwest ground maintenance                                                    £              258.00                                            
                                                                                                                              TOTAL                £           3386.40                                                                                      
                     INCOME;    To note income for the previous month
                                               VAT repayment for year 2024/2025                                            £        2290.9                                                                                         
                   Bank balance as at  31st July 2025
                        Current Account  balance  £53,210.67                   Deposit Account     £ 62,375.15  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
25/653     Councillors reports, and External Meetings attended (for information only).      
                Cllr C Salter The school competition was a great success the winners pictures and certificates were handed round for councillors to see. It is hoped that the spped awareness winning entries can be displayed on speed signs in the parish.
                Cllr H Mortimer Asked that the side access alongside of the proposed play area should be part of the planning process of the area as it was becoming a short cut over the private land to reach the meadow, 
                 Cllr P Westwood Confirmed the bridle path reported by a parishioner has been cut following it being reported, he also pointed out that all bridleways are part of an annual cutting programme and he has pointed this out to the resident to avoid unnecessary reporting in future.
                
                                                        Meeting closed at :-  20.45

                     Signed…………………………………….                            Date……………………



